During the entire current license term, the radio station broadcast public interest programming and prepared Annual EEO Reports, Quarterly Issues and Programs Lists, and Political File material in a timely fashion.  After initiating the transition to the online public inspection file, we had personnel change and in doing so, there was some confusion in the PIF requirements.  

In training staff and reviewing procedures for the new online requirements we find that some documents were not uploaded in a timely fashion.   

The following documents were uploaded late to the newly established online Public Inspection File hosted on the FCC website:
Due to some confusion and related inexperience, greater than five political file documents were uploaded to the online public file later than “one business day”. 
EEO Annual Public File Report
[bookmark: _GoBack]2019 Annual EEO Report uploaded Dec 5, 2019

Issues/Programs Reports
2019 – 3Q uploaded Oct 24, 2019
2019 – 4Q uploaded Mar 9, 2020

The licensee regrets these instances and takes its obligations seriously. The licensee has reviewed the public file requirements with counsel, senior station management and station staff and emphasized its importance to ensure timely compliance.  The licensee has implemented steps, including additional employee training and supervision, to avoid recurrence.
